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Working together: the Rev Aleks Pinter and the Rev Martin Morgan at St Mary's, Waverley.

THE PARISHES OF BONDI AND WAVERLEY HAVE BEGUN A PROCESS OF AMALGAMATION AFTER
more than a year of increased partnership.

It started as a way to create a critical mass and enhance their shared mission to the surrounding area,
and has the support of both churches — with a general meeting at Waverley last month resulting in near-
unanimous agreement from members to proceed with the amalgamation.

"We started having combined services together, slowly at first, about six this year and last year one or
two," says Bondi rector the Rev Martin Morgan. “They've been great every time we've run them. People
seem to enjoy them and even seem more comfortable inviting friends along.

"We thought it was something we could do more regularly, not just on Sundays but also more widely
in terms of everyday ministry."

Rector of Waverley, the Rev Aleks Pinter, notes that "in the eastern suburbs there are a whole lot of
churches close together. | thought even from my early days at Waverley that there was no point in being
parochial.

“Fantastically, a lot of the energy for this has come from the congregations themselves - a lot of remarks
about it being a good experience and something that could happen every week. It also means we can
better use our assets and our energy, pooling everything together rather than doing the same things
separately.”

Morning services, including both a traditional and contemporary meeting, are now held at Waverley
in order to combine the resources for kids' ministry and music, while a new church plant run by the Rev
Blake Hatton will continue to meet at Bondi Beach.

Mr Morgan says that, initially, no church services will be held at St Matthew's, Bondi because “there
is such a shortage of parking — but we will try and improve all our sites and look at innovative ways to
engage the community at all three".

In the amalgamated parish, which officially begins life on January 1, Mr Pinter will serve as assistant
minister with Mr Morgan as rector.

"When we first started talking about it, we knew that in our system one person would have to be the
rector,” Mr Pinter says. "But funnily enough, we'd both said we'd be happy for the other to be in charge.

“From the start there's the sense that even though someone has to be called the rector, we work in a
spirit of strong collaboration in ministry and also in managing a staff team. We have a shared vision and
goals, so it wasn't a difficult decision at all."

Mr Morgan is excited by the opportunity a larger congregation offers to develop new ministries and
make greater use of the material assets both churches have.

"Our area tends to be Jewish or secular, but there are still some 5400 people who say they are Anglican
in the combined parish,” he says.

"Waverley fills the building at Christmas time with people who feel they are Anglicans, and who they've
developed relationships with even though they aren't regulars.

“St Mary's is also a beautiful building — an Edmund Blacket building in a central location, something
we're not used to at Bondi, and having multiple sites to use for different things is a huge blessing.

“"People from both churches are,
| think, excited about the opportunity to work together, to use these assets and this partnership to really
try some new things in reaching out to the area.”

—
i 1 ':7

A NEW TRAINING CENTRE ON THE NORTHERN BEACHES HOPES TO LEAD THE WAY IN PASTORAL
care, partnering with local hospital chaplaincy work to put theory into practice.

The training centre at Manly Vale is operated by Mary Andrews College and located at Christ Church,
Northern Beaches. Its focus is solely on pastoral care, and part of the vision for the centre is to create a
training hub that will provide the foundation for individuals to become involved in community chaplaincy.

It's expected a key site for this kind of chaplaincy will
be the soon-to-be-opened private Northern Beaches
Hospital, and MAC lecturer Sarah Kinstead (right) is
developing Northern Beaches Hospital Community
Co-ordinated Christian Chaplaincy Services for just
that purpose. Mrs Kinstead is also the wife of Christ
Church rector the Rev Robin Kinstead.

“The service aims to provide a different model of
pastoral care, with all the local Christian churches
combining forces and working together to provide
chaplaincy to the hospital,” she says.

“Ultimately, we would love all people entering the
hospital [staff, patients and visitors] to experience God
in some way before they leave — through chaplaincy,
worship services held on the premises, bibles that will
be available on all wards, Christian TV and radio available at bedsides and via podcasts, or through the
atmosphere in a Christian gift shop in the entrance hall.”

Next year's training units at the centre include pastoral evangelism (with Mrs Kinstead as lecturer) and
two pastoral care units taught by Di Morgan (top). These subjects can be studied at either a Certificate or
Diploma level, with the college also looking to experiment with a January intensive that will offer greater
flexibility for people who can't undertake a longer course.

Says Di Morgan: “A lot of the time in our churches pastoral care is just considered to be one of those
things that people do, and isn't considered to be something we should focus on and promote excellence in.

"What we want to do is promote the study of pastoral care, and really encourage those people who are
already doing the hard yakka of pastoral care in churches and communities by affirming that what they
do is important and [the skills are] worth developing.

"We aim to be flexible and available for people in all sorts of life stages with all sorts of commitments,
but to still provide quality mentoring and training while doing that.”

While the location of the centre is designed to train local churches and people — and feed directly into
an integrated chaplaincy service for the northern beaches - the vision is for the training to support
individuals and churches in the wider Warringah Mission Area and across the Diocese as a whole.

Property SHIFT

Home safe home: Gymea rector the Rev Graham Crew (centre), with wardens Steve Leitch and George Ward.

A NEW PROGRAM HAS BEEN DEVELOPED BY ANGLICARE TO OFFER SECURE HOUSING FOR REFUGEES
and families fleeing domestic violence.

The Support and Housing Initiative for Families in Transition (SHIFT) is an interface between people who
need transitional housing and humanitarian-minded property owners who can offer accommodation. It
is specifically for those seeking refuge from traumatic situations who need 6-18 months to get back on
their feet.

“There's been a real desire in churches to want to help those in need, particularly refugees, but many
churches are unsure about how they can actually help,” says the manager of SHIFT, Belinda Burn.

"On the other hand, there are all sorts of people - including refugees, but also people fleeing domestic
violence or leaving behind various traumatic situations — who have nowhere to go and don't even begin
to know where to look. A big part of this program is about creating pathways connecting those property
and social resources with the people who need them.”

The program operates with individuals and churches who lease a property to Anglicare. Anglicare then
subleases it to clients who pay as little as 40 per cent of the market rate, with Anglicare subsidising any
gap through donations

One church providing such a property is Gymea, which is awaiting a family to move into a home on
its church property. “We have a house that had been a youth hangout, but we thought maybe it was
being underused,” says Gymea's rector the Rev Graham Crew. “So we heard this call from the Refugee
Response, and also from SHIFT, and thought maybe this was something we could help with.

"We asked our young people about this because they'd renovated the place and made it their own, and
they immediately said, "Well, other people need it more than we do,’ and got behind it. The response
from the congregation has been great."

The house has been prepared and furnished, with the whole church pitching in to make it happen. A
Syrian refugee family has been selected and is expected to move in before Christmas.

“A really unique aspect of the program is that it presents an opportunity for churches to directly assist
by providing a home, furnishing it and so on, while also providing a local community for families if they
want that — one that can be welcoming and caring,” Ms Burns says.

The women behind the new names at Chesalon: (from left) Sister Mildred Symons, Sister Jean Ross , Eileen Armstrong, Dorothy
“Dolly" Boyt, Judy Cameron and Carol Allen.

ANGLICARE'S SIX CHESALON RESIDENTIAL AGED CARE FACILITIES HAVE RECENTLY BEEN RENAMED,
acknowledging the work of six women in the history of aged care in Sydney.

The women chosen to lend their names to the homes span decades of aged care history, from Mildred
Symons — who was the first home nurse employed by the Home Mission Society in 1943 — to Carol Allen,
who served as general manager of Anglicare's Aged Care Services from 1988 to 2006. Together they serve
as examples, not only of faithful Christian service, but also of professional excellence within aged care.

"When Anglicare decided to rename its six Chesalon aged care homes we wanted to draw from our
history and choose six women who've played a significant role in our aged care services,” said Anglicare
CEO Grant Millard at the recent renaming service at Judy Cameron House in Beecroft. “We also wanted
to ensure there was a meaningful connection between the ‘name’ and the aged care residence.”

The rebadging has also reopened a treasure trove of historical moments. Dorothy Boyt, after whom
Chesalon's Malabar home is now named, began working for the Parish Nurses Auxiliary in the 1940s. One of
the auxiliary's early tasks was to raise money for homes and services by selling paper bricks for sixpence
each (roughly five cents). After six years of fundraising the first home in Summer Hill was bought in 1952.

Mrs Boyt, quoted in The Sydney Morning Herald on March 25, 1973, said: “None of us realised, when we
paid our two shillings to join as Auxiliary Foundation Members to help the nurses, that we were stepping
into a lifetime of activity to produce what has turned out to be one of the biggest chains of nursing
homes in Sydney."

Miss Cameron was instrumental in establishing dementia care as an important sector not only in
Anglicare, but also in aged care more widely.

A founder of the Alzheimer's and Related Disorders Association in Australia, she was and is a strong
advocate of a clinical posture towards dementia patients that relies on listening before telling.

Speaking at the renaming of Beecroft Chesalon in her honour, she said, “It was important to let people
with dementia talk and to listen to them rather than tell them what they should be doing. Entering their
world and empathising with them was much more effective.”

Other Chesalon centres named after important women in the history of aged care include Jean Ross
House in Nowra and Eileen Armstrong House in Woonona. Mildred Symons House is in Jannali, and Carol
Allen House in Richmond.

Postal survey aftermath
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Continue witnessing to biblical authority: Archbishop Davies speaks at a seminar at State Parliament just before the postal vote
announcement on November 15.

RELIGIOUS FREEDOM ISSUES WILL NEED TO BE NAVIGATED AFTER THE POSTAL SURVEY VOTE ON
same-sex marriage.

The results of the national vote were announced on November 15, with 61.6 per cent in favour and 38.4
per cent against. In NSW, the vote was 57.8 per cent "Yes" and 42.2 per cent "No".

Archbishop Davies issued an immediate statement saying the Federal Government had the mandate to
legislate for the change.

“Now that the outcome is that the 'Yes' vote is the majority vote on behalf of the Australian people -
as | said to the Prime Minister 18 months ago on behalf of other religious leaders - if that's what the
Australian people want then we live in a democracy and | recognise and acknowledge that outcome,” Dr
Davies said.

"That doesn't mean | will change my views. | will still continue to teach that marriage is, in God's plan,
between a man and a woman. But | acknowledge that once the parliament passes those laws, that will
no longer be the law of the land.”

The Archbishop called for safeguards for the four in 10 Australians who opposed the change.

“We have seen, in other Western democracies, the coercive effect of changing the definition of marriage
has been to restrict people's ability to hold a different point of view," he said. “And one of the outstanding
points of democracy and human dignity is the freedom of speech, the freedom of faith and the freedom
of conscience.”

In a video recorded after the vote, Dr Davies called on believers to continue engaging with society.
"We as Christians will continue to be strong in our belief of what God has given to us in his word," he
said. "Our schools, our churches, our organisations will continue to reflect God's love in a world of diverse
opinions - holding firm to what God has taught us in his word but generously, compassionately and
graciously engaging with Australia where matters are in dispute.

"Where people consider God's word is not the authority, we must continue to witness to that authority
in the way in which Jesus would do so: with love and grace, but firmness and boldness and confidence
in God's word for Australia today."
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Sun soaker: Richmond's solar panels on the roof of its Education Centre.

RICHMOND ANGLICAN CHURCH HAS INVESTED IN A SOLAR PANEL SUITE TO BE CARBON NEUTRAL
and demonstrate a commitment to environmental stewardship in Jesus' name.

The 25kW array, which covers the church'’s entire electricity needs with a surplus to the energy grid,
came about through a demonstrated desire by members to be environmentally conscious.

“Originally it just started from one of the guys in our church, who'd done it at home and was already
familiar with some of the options,” says Josh Wilson, a youth minister and member of the parish council
that approved the plans.

“That was coupled with the desire at our church from a number of people that, as Christians, we should
try to be more environmentally aware. Those two things really came together at the same time, and it
occurred to us that perhaps this was a way we could better look after the environment, and potentially
create something that would help us financially and make us more self-sufficient in the long term."

The panels were a significant capital outlay but in one month of the past 90-day reporting period the
church slashed its electricity bill by 20 per cent. The next quarterly bill is expected to be zero. Add in
payments from selling power to the grid and the capital expense should be recouped within four years.

“Even though this was something people supported on principle, there was some discussion about the
financials because as a church it's not like we're flowing in cash,” Mr Wilson says. "But the wardens,
parish council and others looked at it, and... this will eventually free up money for us from power bills
to reinvest in ministry a few years down the track.

"This was, in many respects, an expression of our faith and concern for the environment but it is also
a kind of energy use that will pay for itself in the long run."

The installation has attracted comments from visitors to the church, and a post on Facebook also
received some attention. The parish's hope is that, in addition to its practicality, the solar array may be
a witness to locals about the church's commitment to caring for the world God has made.

“The idea was to move from a position where overseeing the earth and everything in it means to use
it, to one where we conserve it,” Mr Wilson says. "We believe God has put humanity in place not just
to benefit from the resources in the natural world but to take care of them and use them wisely. We
hope this is not only an opportunity for us to do that in practice, but share with those around us what
it means for us to follow Christ in terms of the environment."

DECEMBER 2017
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State Australians of the Year with their awards: (from left) NSW Local Hero, Eddie Woo; NSW Australian of the Year, Professor
Michelle Simmons; NSW Premier Gladys Berejiklian; Dr Alison Morgan, accepting the NSW Senior Australian of the Year award
on behalf of her aunt, Dr Catherine Hamlin; and NSW Young Australian of the Year, Macinley Butson. pHOTO Salty Dingo

ANGLICAN OBSTETRICIAN DR CATHERINE HAMLIN AC HAS BEEN NAMED AMONG THE NSW
winners in the Australian of the Year awards, recognising a lifetime of work in the field of women's health
among the poor in Africa.

Dr Hamlin, who received the NSW Senior Australian of the Year Award, has spent more than 50 years as
an obstetrician in multiple countries in Africa, principally in Ethiopia where, along with her late husband
Dr Reg Hamlin, she founded a hospital in Addis Ababa to create a local foundation for women's medicine.

A key component of the work has been to provide fistula repair surgery for women who suffer otherwise
preventable injuries during childbirth, but who lack the financial means or access to receive proper health
care.

Christian faith has played a key role in the work. The Hamlins arrived in Addis Ababa in 1959 unattached
to any mission organisation — motivated simply by their faith, the huge need they saw, and the lack of
aid being offered to women in particular.

The network of services overseen by Dr Catherine Hamlin has blossomed into a major operation
encompassing six hospitals across the country. A midwifery college has been established and the work
has expanded to other African countries, such as Uganda. More than 50,000 women have been treated,
and the organisation has also trained other surgeons in the Hamlins' technique.

Almost 60 years later, Dr Hamlin is still active in clinical practice in her Ethiopian hospitals at the age
of 93.

Another notable NSW recipient is Eddie Woo, a Christian mathematics teacher who shot to internet
fame through his YouTube channel "“Wootube", which explains high school maths concepts in an engaging
fashion. He was recognised with the Local Hero award.



The road to Damascus
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Back to school: Pastor Yacco gives school resources to local students.
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“MY CHILDREN SAID THAT WE COULDN'T HAVE TWO MARTYRS IN THE FAMILY - SO | WAS THE
one sacrificed!”

Pastor Samir Yacco says this with a smile, making light of the fact that his wife and children live in the
safety of the United States while he returned to strife-torn Syria to pastor a church.

Pastor Yacco told remarkable stories of his work when he visited Sydney for talks with Anglican Aid
last month. Syria has been wracked by six years of civil war with bombings, food and medical shortages
and an estimated 50 per cent of the population forced from their homes.

In the midst of this, Samir Yacco pastors a Baptist church in the capital, Damascus. As well as leading
his own congregation he provides emergency assistance to many internally displaced people who have
fled the fighting in other parts of the country.

“The crisis was a surprise,” he says. “We never expected that one day, we would be facing what we are
facing."

Hopes were high when a freedom movement emerged in Syria in 2011 but, Pastor Yacco adds, “When
the [freedom] movement was Islamised, we began to be afraid. We knew what would happen, because
we had a lesson from what happened in Iraq.”

This has taken its toll on the Christian population. “When the French left Syria in
1946, Christians were 20 per cent [of the population] — we even had a Presbyterian
Prime Minister,” he says. "When Tony Blair visited [in 2001] it was 12 per cent.
| believe now it is 6 per cent.”

Pastor Yacco has also been caring for a former Anglican congregation since the war began. Before then,
he worked with a string of Australians including Jim Doust, Andrew Lake and Peter Smart. It was through
the Smarts the church was introduced to the Archbishop of Sydney's Anglican Aid and the Damascus
church aid program began.

“Before the crisis, our church was of 80 adult members — we knew each other — all of a sudden we saw
many people coming,” he says. “We had no experience in managing a crisis but the Lord helped us. The
Lord is seeing us through.”

Pastor Yacco shows pictures of the old church building with its entrance jammed with people.

"Our old building wasn't enough for the newcomers and there was no emergency exit... if fire broke out
we would all be charcoal," he says.

"When we were praying, there was a neighbouring house and when the old lady passed away her family
sold the house to us. A French organisation helped us enlarge the hall and areas for Sunday school.”

Amid the rubble of Damascus, other locals thought they were stupid to invest in a building.

“But actually when the order came from above we couldn't say no — trust and obey,” he says. "Now, we
have more than doubled our space. We can seat 250 people and we often have more. More and more
people are coming to Christ, and evangelism, in fact, it is easier now."

The church has many ways to help those forced from their homes in other parts of the country. “The
primary need is food, medication, accommodation and some household goods," Pastor Yacco says.

"We have a big event called Back to School - we are planning to help 400 kids. The whole school year
costs something like $50 [per child]. We give them stationery, school bags, textbooks, notebooks and
we are planning to increase the number if are able to."

Other help includes an annual Bible distribution where the congregation goes to public places such as
gardens and parks and sets up distribution tables.

"To those who are newly displaced we give blankets, pillows and household goods,” he says. “On Mothers'
Day, to any woman, we give 300 coupons to go to the church store to get rations of food. Twice a month
we have a meals on wheels. We serve families something we know they can't afford like meat or a kebab.
The kids especially appreciate it."

Listening to Pastor Yacco's enthusiasm in the face of a long line of refugees, it is clear the gospel is a
shining beacon in a difficult place.

Then he turns to photos of a treasured moment. An Afghani family, which went to Iran through UNHCR,
found themselves in Damascus for processing. The church made contact with their son Daniel through
youth group. He accepted Christ and told the gospel to his whole family. The 12 members of the family
are now in Greece, but not before Pastor Yacco baptised them all in the church's new building.

"Trust and obey — isn't that right?" he asks, echoing the old hymn. “To be happy in Jesus, you trust and
obey."



(MOVING
BOWRAL FAaReWeLLS

The Rev Stephen Fifer will officially retire as

rector of St Jude’s, Bowral on Christmas Day,

after 11%: years in the parish and 30 years of
ordained ministry.

"It feels very strange,” he says. "l've been doing
a farewell series at church reminding people of
the important things [of faith] and that's very
hard — doing final things and preparing to say
goodbye. | feel like the congregation’s in a good
place and it's going to have a good leader, great
facilities and has tremendous potential... but it's
hard for me to leave them.”

After he was ordained in 1987, Mr Fifer spent
three years as assistant minister at Figtree, then
15 years as rector of Caringbah before moving
to Bowral in 2006.

"It's been a privilege to have been able to serve
God in those three places,” he says. "I've loved
all of them —it’s just that you can’t stay forever
in one place.

"l always felt it was important to spend a good amount of time in a parish if you're the rector, because then
you can start to do something there and people trust you.

"I felt 10 years was a good time in a parish... before 10 years are up you've got to have a good reason to
leave, and after 10 years you've got to have a good reason to stay. |I've sought to take the congregation to
the next stage, and then it's up to the next person.”

The "next stage” for Bowral has included a major redevelopment of the parish facilities. Most of the church
buildings are more than 100 years old and less practical for some of the needs of a 21st-century church.
Now, the “fantastic” old buildings are complemented by a range of modern facilities that are of particular
benefit to the growing contemporary service and youth and children’s ministries.

As Mr Fifer begins to look beyond St Jude’s, he is open to a range of possibilities.

"I don't want to stop ministry, so I'm going to be looking for ways to serve,” he says. "Maybe | can do
that assisting someone else, or maybe | can do locums, or maybe | can go and work in some other part of
Australia or the world.

"But first I've got to find a roof over my head and | haven’t organised that yet. The congregation have said |
can’t take the rectory with me!”

“"new"” ROSsemeabow ReCTOR

The Rev Brett Hall — assistant minister at Rosemeadow
since the beginning of 2014 — was made presbyter on
November 30 and also inducted as rector of the parish.

He explains that, while studying at Moore College in
2011, he "deliberately went looking for a region of
Sydney to plant a church. Nigel Fortescue persuaded
me to come to Campbelltown as a student minister,
looking to stay for the long haul afterwards. We were
exploring options to plant a new congregation with
Campbelltown, but instead the opportunity presented
itself to come to Rosemeadow”.

Mr Hall describes the way things worked out as "a

little unusual”, but it was tailored for Rosemeadow'’s
needs. When he arrived fresh out of college in 2014 as
assistant minister — with local Bishop Peter Hayward

as his acting rector — Rosemeadow'’s previous rector
the Ven Deryck Howell and his wife Glenda also stayed
on for the first couple of years "to support what was
being done”. The Rev Chris Moroney took on the acting
rector’s role at the beginning of 2016, when the parish
also brought on a full-time assistant minister.

"There was a small but really faithful group that
had persevered [before | arrived] and were already
looking outwards,” Mr Hall says. "Because I'd been
doing the church planting exploration, we also had a group of people who were prepared to deliberately
come and join us, and humbly integrated into the existing congregation. Campbelltown, where | had been
beforehand, is the parish next door, so we could slowly ease new people in so it wasn't a shock to the
existing congregation.

"And then in a lot of ways we just tried to do good ministry in the same way you'd do it anywhere else.
There was no one single thing that worked, but over time people started coming to church, heard the
gospel, got loved and stayed.”

Mr Hall says 2017 has been a "big year” for Rosemeadow, with an evening congregation starting up in June
and a range of ministries set up to keep the church moving forward.

"We've also started a partnership with Vocational Bible College,” he says. "Both me and my assistant
Michael [Kinsey] are teaching classes during the week... and just keeping on doing the things we’ve been
doing: kids’ ministry, youth ministry, and trying to create a congregation where people love one another
deeply.”

PaRSON'S PLéasuRre INn PaRISH

After 36 years of ordained ministry in the northern
and northwestern suburbs of Sydney, the Rev Geoff
Collison retired from his position as rector of Beecroft )
on October 31. N

Although parish ministry was his long-term intention, =
Mr Collison first trained and worked as a high school '
science teacher before beginning studies at Moore

College in the late 1970s.

Following his ordination in 1981, he spent two years N

as curate at St Paul's, Chatswood before taking up s
two part-time roles: one as assistant minister to the
parish of Denistone-East Marsfield, and the other as a
chaplain at Macquarie University.

However, after five years in this dual role, he was then
asked to become rector at Denistone-East Marsfield,
where he stayed until called to Beecroft in 2000.
"They threw an Olympic Games in Sydney to celebrate
my arrival!” he jokes.

e

"It was a happy time,” he adds. "It was a good time...
Beecroft is a parish where people take initiative and
mostly that's what happened. [| sought to] provide an
environment in which they could do that.”

Mr Collison says part of his aim at Beecroft was to let church members exercise their gifts "rather than
being the sole source of ministry”. Over the past 17 years, with his full support, ministries have begun or
grown in ESL, care ministries and work with children, teenagers and young adults.

While there isn't a "grand plan” as far as retirement is concerned, Mr Collison still aims to continue in
parish ministry wherever he finds himself — whether in his new home church at Katoomba or in locum
work.

"I like ministry in parishes,” he says. "It's the sort of thing | still want to do.”

(VALE

The Rev David Woodbridge died on August 3,
2017, aged 81.

Born David Charles Woodbridge on May

31, 1936, the young David was a talented
trumpeter, playing in big bands at venues like
the Trocadero. He was an active member of his
church but also loved his trumpet, practising
three times a day.

The Rev Geoff Thompson, rector at Mr
Woodbridge’s parish of Nowra, takes up the
story: “His minister challenged him that he may
need to weigh which would have his greater
allegiance, trumpet or Christ. He was deciding to
give up the trumpet to make Christ everything
when one day he was coming home from a gig
on the train, jumped off at his stop and realised
as the train was pulling out that he'd left his
precious trumpet on the train seat.

"He watched as the train pulled away; the
decision was made. He never went back to the
trumpet and gave himself to a life of serving
others, to proclaim Christ.”

Mr Woodbridge studied at Moore College from
1958-1961 and undertook a curacy at Bowral
before offering for missionary service with

CMS in the Northern Territory. He was chaplain
at the Roper River mission (now Ngukurr) in
1964-65, before returning to St Andrew’s Hall in
Melbourne for training the following year.

The family then went back to Ngukurr and
Groote Eylandt for another 12 years, returning
in 1979 for Mr Woodbridge to take up the post of rector at Port Kembla. In 1984 he became rector of All
Saints’, Nowra, where he stayed until his official retirement in 2001.

Mr Woodbridge remained busy in ministry for the rest of his life, spending 2003 as acting rector at Berry
with Kangaroo Valley, and working in his beloved Nowra parish as honorary assistant minister from 2010.

"David was a gift of encouragement to our whole ministry team,” Mr Thompson said at his funeral. "To
Josh, encouragement in his development as a young minister. To Jai as an assistant nearing the time to take
his own parish. And to me, words of wisdom from a rector past, of 17 years, to a new rector in a hurry -
words about the people and pulpit he loved and guarded so determinedly and tenderly.

"Yet regardless of how David has encouraged us in life, today there is only one encouragement for us to
grasp... the words of 1Thessalonians 4: the call to us to encourage one another with these words. And so
we will. And so we must. These are words of hope.

"David loved the trumpet. But he loved Jesus more. David laid down his trumpet to live his life in Christ,
so that his ear would be tuned to the one trumpet note that mattered - the note that recalls him from the
grave. Hope is the anticipation of that one trumpet note.”

Deaconess Val Moore died on October 16, 2017, aged
85.

Valerie Moore was born in the Sutherland Shire

on September 10, 1932. After hearing the Rev Ken
Roughley - the minister at her local church of St Luke’s,
Miranda - preach the gospel in the early 1950s, she
“realised God loves even me” and put her faith in the
Lord from that day onwards.

Miss Moore trained at Deaconess House in the mid-
1950s, gaining her Licentiate in Theology, and was
ordained a deaconess on June 11, 1958. She also
subsequently completed a Bachelor of Arts (1967) and
an MA (1974) at the University of Sydney.

Deaconess Moore worked as an editor at the Anglican

Board of Education in Sydney for 20 years from 1958.

She could never speak highly enough of the Diocese’s
director of education at that time, the Rev Canon Alan

Langdon - "a most intelligent, humble and godly man”
- and loved editing the materials written for teaching

the Bible to children.

Family concerns and ill health forced Dss Moore to
leave her work in 1978, although — ever the history
buff — she happily hand-wrote a range of historical
notes for Anglican Deaconess Ministries about its early years.

Dss Moore spent many years of her retirement teaching SRE - first in the western Sydney suburb of
Llandilo and then in the New England town of Manilla, 40 minutes’ northwest of Tamworth where an
“adopted” family of close friends live.

In writing to other retired deaconesses and female deacons about her life in 2012, her first thought was
that “all the way the Lord has blessed me". She was a deaconess for more than 59 years.




EvanGeLISTIC URGENCY

Mark Thompson's excellent article in last month'’s Southern
Cross clearly and strongly made the biblical case for the
urgency of evangelism in our post-Christian society.

The question remains, how? What are our tactics? What is
our strategy? The days of Billy Graham mass rallies are over,
and if we wait for unbelievers to turn up at church we will
be waiting a long time!

Why not try the first-century apostolic strategy where
every member of every church is a missionary? Within half a
generation they grew from a small group in a remote corner
of the Roman Empire into the people who “turned the world
upside down" (Acts 17:6).

They did this by not leaving the task of mission to the
apostles or the evangelists or the leaders, but by putting all
the troops on the battlefield.

1 Thessalonians gives us a textbook case where Paul and
his missionary team came to Thessalonica, worked and
preached and established the church (Acts 17:1-10)

And what next? Paul writes to tell them all to do what they
had seen and heard him doing:

a. living the gospel, and

b. speaking the gospel.

That's how the early church spread - everyone was a
missionary!

The generals can't fight a battle on their own - the infantry
has to be out on the front line. Lay Christians are on the
front line every working day but unless they are trained,
equipped, motivated and inspired to see their workplace
(neighbourhood, school etc.) as their mission field, and
themselves as active missionaries, all we will have is the
generals back at headquarters theorising.

Kel Richards
Lindfield

LosT conFibence

Margaret Elder (Letters, November) is correct. Many
practising Anglicans believe we have lost credibility — and |
say that in the 500th anniversary year of the Reformation!

Cranmer was instrumental in establishing the Book of
Common Prayer, the practices and principles of which so
many young Anglican clergy have happily abandoned, but
not the security inherent in their appointments.

Parishioners need to have confidence in parish rectors and
that is now lacking in so many cases.

Reg Lobb
Stanwell Park

GenDeR REPORT

If your story from Synod on the gender report (SC,
November) is a reasonable summary of the actual report, |
am very disappointed.

There is ample medical literature to demonstrate that not
all humans are born with XY or XX chromosomes. Some
have only one; some have three or four,

At the genetic level, sexuality is not invariably binary.
Medical literature also abounds with similar abnormalities
referring to anatomical, hormonal and developmental
criteria in cases where gender has to be “assigned”, often
with surgical intervention.

Has the committee considered this evidence? If so, what
are their thoughts on how this information should be
integrated into their program?

It seems this report takes as an assumption that there is
a "binary distinction between male and female". This is true
in most cases, but when it is applied specifically to those
individuals who are outside that assumed normal range it
cannot be a sound basis for pastoral care.

If you start with a false assumption, you end with a
false conclusion. A program of pastoral care based on this
approach will do nothing except continue harm to those it
would claim to be helping.

Bob Springett
Ermington

Al

einall things

SYNOD'S CALL TO CARE

nxiety and God’s response

& Porn:resistance amid the chaos

Letters should be less than 200 words.
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Clipboard connections

DAvID MANSFIELD

SEVERAL TIMES THIS YEAR, WHILE VISITING CHURCHES, | HAVE BEEN STRUCK BY HOW THE
clipboard seems to be making a comeback as the most reliable means of communication with parishioners.

This is not a one-off observation. It has happened on half a dozen occasions and counting. And no, these
were not tech-shy churches but as tech-savvy as any you would like to imagine.

Here are two examples.

St Broadband planned to hold a dinner and asked those who wanted to come to book in online. The
event had to be postponed, as there were only 16 takers.

When the dinner was rescheduled, out came the clipboard. People signed up before and after Sunday
church and the event went ahead with something north of 120 people in attendance.

This church is wall-to-wall data projection, PowerPoint and plasma, from porch to podium. But it was
the trusty old clipboard, with a warm person-to-person invitation from church staff, that pushed a
commitment-shy membership across the line. And it was a great night.

St Megapixel's story is somewhat different. The rector announced, with a hint of exasperation, that
he was passing around a clipboard during announcements at the church service because nobody was
responding to his email requests. He even expressed a fear that the emails were being trashed without
being opened!

Around came the generations-old, corner-cracked, spring-loaded, finger-biting, thumb-bruising, brown
chipboard clipboard, complete with surface rust and an HB pencil attached to the metal clip by a bit of
tired-looking string. It was straight from the archives, or the museum. | wondered whether it needed a
termite inspection certificate.

Ofcourse,insomeplacestheclipboardhasneverbeensuperseded—andinsomeofthemostimportantplacesofall.
| visited a friend in hospital recently and there it was at the foot of the bed, where it has always been,
for a century - if not more.

There may have been tablets in a little plastic tub on the patient's bedside table, but no tablets at
the foot of the bed. There may be electrical monitors beeping away above the patient's head, but the
clipboard continues to be the technology of choice when the doctor does his rounds and wants reliable
information at his fingertips.

Another place is the stadium. We may have refs with banks of plasma TVs, electronic scoreboards with
instant replays from every angle, and state-of-the-art communication technology between the on-field
and off-field arbiters. But | still notice, in AFL football matches at least, that the preferred mode of
communication at quarter and three-quarter time is the portable whiteboard and marker pen.

Are there any lessons to be learnt in all of this? Not too many, I'm sure, but there is an important one
that comes to mind.

There is an immediacy in the clipboard that evokes action, rather than acquiescence, decision rather than
delay. There is something more personal in the clipboard when it is accompanied by a warm invitation
from the front, or a one-on-one encounter at the door or over refreshments.

While electronic communication invites indecision, and — with the avalanche of invitations that come
this way - indifference and disconnection, the clipboard has a retro and personal winsomeness about it.

Connecting the world by various forms of electronic media, both in current and yet-to-be imagined
forms, will always be with us. But the success of the humble clipboard does say something about the
shortcomings of social media, as well as the irreplaceable benefits of personal connections that are being
lost with a rapidity that is frightening.

As basic and simple as it is, it provides a helpful reminder to us — and our churches - that relationships
and everyday human connections are just as important as they ever were. Sometimes the best way to
serve people, and connect them to each other, is face to face and without the fancy technology.

The Rev David Mansfield is director of the Archbishop of Sydney's Anglican Aid.

Well-considered essays (700-word maximum) in response to issues raised by SC can be emailed to:

newspaper@anglicanmedia.com.au
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Celebrating
the Lord of
nistory

DR GLENN DAVIES

HE FOUR GOSPELS EACH HAVE A DIFFERENT WAY OF COMMENCING THEIR STORY
about Jesus. Matthew begins his Gospel with a genealogy, whereas Mark introduces us to
some Old Testament prophecies before launching into John the Baptist's ministry as an
introduction to Jesus. Luke opens with an explanation of his sources and his reasons for
writing, before relating the birth of John the Baptist, whereas John begins at the beginning —
the creation of the world by the Word of God, who becomes enfleshed in the person of Jesus.

Intriguingly, each Evangelist mentions John the Baptist, but only Matthew and Luke devote any time
to the birth narrative of Jesus, while Luke also includes the birth of John the Baptist. Although both
Matthew and Luke include a genealogy of Jesus, it is Matthew alone who begins his Gospel with a
genealogy. One might well ask: Why? Aren't lists of people's births, “A begat B, B begat C..." just the
kind of turn-off that one might expect from a preoccupied archivist obsessed with ancient lists of
genealogies and a devotee of ancestry.com?

Clearly Matthew did not think so, and neither should we. Matthew wanted his readers, especially
his Jewish readers, to know that the birth of Jesus was steeped in history and prophecy. It was not an
accidental birth in a random time and place. It was preordained, it was prepared by God before the
world began, and it was promised through Israel's prophets that an anointed king would one day come
to reign.

That day had now dawned! When our English bibles translate the Greek word for Messiah as “Christ”
we tend to think of this as a surname for Jesus without reflecting upon the uniqueness of this title
and its connection with Old Testament prophecy — that God would one day send his “anointed one"
(literally "“messiah"). He would be a descendant of Abraham, the father of the nation of Israel, and
he would be a lineal descendant of King David. Hence Matthew opens his Gospel: “The book of the
genealogy of Jesus the Messiah, son of David, son of Abraham".

Every Jewish reader would understand the potency of these words. The long-expected Messiah has
come. To prove his contention, Matthew then proceeds to demonstrate the fulfilment of this prophecy
by tracing the line of descent of Jesus' sonship from Abraham, and David. Of this genealogy two things
are noteworthy.

The first is the inclusion of non-Israelites, both of whom were women (Rahab and Ruth), in the
lineage of Jesus. While the mention of women was not unusual in genealogical lists, especially of royal
line, it is as if Matthew wishes his readers to know that true sonship is not determined merely by
"bloodline”.

While Jesus' earthly ministry may have been specific to the lost sheep of Israel (Matthew 15:24), the
ministry he left for his disciples was to all nations (Matthew 28:18-19; cf 21:43; 22:9). The true child
of Abraham is the one born of faith. Those who do not evidence repentance are not true children of
Abraham (Matthew 3:9).

Indeed, God could raise up stones to be children of Abraham, leaving unbelieving Israelites, despite
their “pure” lineage, under God's judgment. Many will come from east and west to feast with Abraham
at God's table (Matthew 8:11).

The second thing to note is that Matthew's genealogy is condensed. He omits a number of persons
that the genealogy of 1 Chronicles 1 includes. His reason is not to save papyrus but to make a
theological point. You will note that he highlights 14 generations from Abraham to David, 14 from
David to Exile, and 14 from Exile to Jesus (2x7 + 2x7 + 2x7). This is Matthew's cryptic way of using the
number seven, a figure of completeness, to establish the beginning of the seventh seven, the dawn of
fulfilment, with the arrival of King Jesus, Israel's Messiah.

We shall celebrate many things this Christmas, but let us remember that our God is Lord of all
history. He knows the end from the beginning. He promised that his Messiah would come and he
delivered. He promised the inclusion of all nations and he delivered. He promised the perfection
of creation, and he will deliver when Jesus returns to wrap up the “seventh seven" and bring in
everlasting righteousness.

As we celebrate his birth, let us also look forward to his second coming and the arrival of the new
heavens and new earth. S
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